
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 10, 2021 
 
 
George Gascón 
Los Angeles County District Attorney 
Hall of Justice 
211 West Temple Street 
Suite 1200 
Los Angeles, CA 90012-3205 

RE: May 26, 2021, Request to the Long Beach Police Department 

Dear District Attorney Gascón: 

The Long Beach Police Department (LBPD) is in receipt of your May 26, 2021, letter 
requesting various information related to current and former Long Beach Police Officers. 
Since receiving said letter, the LBPD has been diligently coordinating with neighboring 
agencies, specifically through collaboration with the Los Angeles County Police Chiefs 
Association, as well as with the Long Beach City Attorney’s Office, to ensure an 
appropriate and legally permissible response to the information you have requested. 

As an investigating agency, the LBPD maintains its commitment to complying with its 
constitutional and statutory duty to provide exculpatory information to the defense through 
coordination with the prosecution. The LBPD has complied, and continues to comply, with 
such Brady obligations. The request from your office includes a broader range of 
information and, as such, the LBPD seeks to further collaborate and/or consult with the 
above-referenced parties in order to comply with said request to the extent legally 
possible. 

We understand and commend the Los Angeles County District Attorney’s commitment to 
complying with its prosecutorial obligations. The LBPD desires to continue assisting with 
such compliance in accordance with the law. Thank you and please feel free to contact 
me with any questions or concerns. 

Respectfully, 
 

 
Robert G. Luna 
Chief of Police 
 
 
cc: Wally Hebeish, Assistant Chief of Police 
 Charles Parkin, City Attorney 
 Anthony Miranda, LACPCA President 

 

Office of the Chief of Police 
400 West Broadway Long Beach, CA 90802 

(562) 570-7301     


